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Term 4 Week 8: Friday 2nd December 2022 

A Tradition of Excellence 

From the Relieving Principal’s Desk 

Can you believe we are in Week 8 already and have started the crazy month of December?  The weather surely 
doesn’t reflect the summer month! 
 
Our Year 2 students thoroughly enjoyed their transition week on the primary campus.  I heard many comments 
such as “I love the playground”, “I like visiting the canteen”, “I hope I am in an upstairs classroom and we can 
come to the library at lunchtimes!”.  Opportunities like this prepare our students for their new environment and 
routines on the primary campus.  Preparations have also commenced for 2023 classes.  We have held one step 
up session, where the students tried a new class with different peers.  We will hold another transition session in 
the coming weeks.   
 
It’s always a proud moment to see students receiving their awards and badges as part of our Wellbeing Policy.  
Yesterday we also acknowledged our ICAS participants, debaters and Chris Gulaptis awards.  Congratulations to 
the many students who received Deputy Principal, Principal, Bronze and Silver badges yesterday.  We have 
some very special Gold badges to present at the Presentation Day ceremony next week.   
 
Earlier this week we had 28 very brave and courageous Year 5 students who presented their leadership 
speeches.  They all spoke with great courage and passion for the role and our school.  It’s going to be a difficult 
choice for some people to pick next years’ school leaders.  Remember you don’t need a badge to be a leader.  
The school will have other leadership opportunities throughout 2023.  Captains and Vice Captains will be 
announced at Presentation Day.  A big thank you to Miss Bebbington who worked with all the students to 
support their speech writing and delivery of their presentation.   
 
Thank you to those students who have returned their library books.  Borrowing has now finished for the year 
and all books at home need to be returned.  It’s important though for students to continue reading, sharing and 
loving stories as we get closer to the school holidays.  Don’t forget the power of oral storytelling as a means of 
keeping family and community connection strong.     
 
Next week continues to be a busy week.  It’s been wonderful to catch glimpses of classes and year groups 
practicing their concert items.  We are so excited to be back performing at the Saraton.  Students will have 
rehearsal practises next Monday and Wednesday before our big Wednesday night Gala Concert.  Please take 
the time to read the information on the notes coming home about the organisation for Wednesday night.  
Don’t forget to get tickets in our P&C Christmas Raffle which will be drawn at the concert.   

 
This week has been Wellbeing Week at Grafton PS and we have encouraged our staff 
and students to do things to ‘fill their cups’.  This weekend I urge you to do something 
a little special or different with your child/children to promote positive wellbeing.  This 
may include things like going for a family walk, spending some time with your child; 
reading a new book together; playing a board game or having a family movie night.   
 
Have a fabulous fortnight,  
 
Mrs Fletcher  
Relieving Principal 
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Congratulations Ms Brown 

Gala Christmas Concert 

Please help out - recycled materials 

Are you moving away over the Christmas holidays, or are you moving to Grafton and will be enrolling at our 
great school?  If the answer is "yes" then we need to know ASAP. 
It is vital that we have the correct enrolment numbers for staffing and class placements for 2023.  We are 
planning and drafting them now. 
If you are moving away and have not informed us, or if you would like to speak to someone about a new 
enrolment, can you please call the office on 66421000 or email grafton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
If we have the correct information, we can make the best decisions for our school in 2023.  Thank you. 

Enrolments 2023 

 
The infants campus is looking for recycled household items (things like food boxes, 
cartons, clear soft drink bottles or cylinders) to be brought to school for our Green 

Level Rewards activity. 
 

Thank you! 

 
We are very proud of Ms Brown who has recently become a 

published author! 
 

Her book ‘Sunday night Blues’ is a great read.  Drop by and say 
hello to Ms Brown at her book launch taking place on Thursday 8 

December from 3.30pm at The Book Warehouse Grafton. 



Annual Presentation Day 

On Thursday 8 December, we will have our annual Presentation Day.  This 
annual award ceremony acknowledges the many accomplishments of 
students in the classroom, across the school and in the wider community.  
Families of all award winners have been notified and are very welcome to 
join us at the Saraton for the ceremony. Parents of Year 6 students are 
also welcome to come, as this is where our Year 6 students will receive 
their Graduation Certificate. 
 
The ceremony commences at 10am. 
 
Doors to the theatre will open at 9.40am. 

Seeking an Inspirational Dance Instructor 

Grafton Public School are seeking a dance instructor to lead our dance programs in 2023.  This position will 
require a current Working with Children Check.  The position is a paid position.  The successful applicant would 
be employed to choreograph and rehearse our Junior and Senior Ensembles.  Both ensembles perform 
regularly at school and community events.  The successful applicant would be supported by a member of staff 
that will assist with logistical support and management of the ensembles. 
 
The GPS Dance Programs have been based around a jazz style.  The successful candidate would have to bring 
their own strengths and develop a program that inspires children. 
 
Applications will be by email.  These can be forwarded to timothy.keogh@det.nsw.edu.au.  The application can 
take the form of a short letter, outlining your experience and vision.  Please feel free to contact me if you have 
any questions regarding the position.  Applicants will be given the opportunity to meet the team in a sit-down 
interview.  There may also be the opportunity to run a short rehearsal which will allow both the applicant and 
the school to assess ensemble management and compatibility of vision. 
 
Tim Keogh 
Performing Arts Coordinator. 

Student Leadership Speeches 

Congratulations to our student leadership contenders for 2023.  They all spoke with great courage and passion 
for the role and our school.  Captains, Vice Captains and Prefects will be announed at Presentation Day.  A big 
thank you To Miss Bebbington for supporting the students in speech writing and the delivery of their speeches. 



P & C Christmas Raffle 

WHAT’S COMING UP... 
 
Dec 5 - Rehearsal Day - Saraton Theatre 
 
Dec 7 - Christmas Gala Concert at the Saraton 
 
Dec 8 - Presentation Day 
 
Dec 12 - Green Level Rewards - Movies and other activities 

 
Dec 14 - Reports handed out to students  
 
Dec 15 - Year 6 Farewell 
 
Dec 16 - Year 6 - Big Banana Waterpark 
 
Dec 16 - Last day of Term for students 

Calendar 

Grafton Public School P & C Christmas Raffle 
This year, we have chosen an online raffle.  Please either click on the link below or scan the QR code in the first 

picture to be directed to the raffle online.  This link and the QR code can be shared to family members 
elsewhere in NSW if they also wish to support our school.  There are some great prizes to be won.  Total prize 

pool is close to $2000. 
 

The raffle will be drawn at the Christmas Concert so get your tickets now! 
 

 https://www.raffletix.com.au/graftonpsxmasraffle2022 

P & C Disco 

On behalf of our P and C committee, we would like to thank all of the students and 
families who supported the disco.  A great time was had by all in attendance.  The 
new slushie machine, recently purchased by the P and C, was a huge hit, as were the 
glow sticks.  Our Infants students loved their icy poles.  A profit of over $1000 was 
raised.  A huge thankyou is also extended to Woolworths for their support of the 
fundraiser. 

Big River Primary Schools Film Festival 

 
On Wednesday four of our Year 6 students represented 
Grafton Public School at the Big River Primary Schools 
Film Festival.  Vinh and Ardra did a fabulous jobs as 
emcees for the event and Olive and Amiah accepted 
the award for our school.  The students wrote, starred 
in and edited the film titled ‘Grafton Public Schools Got 
Talent’.  Congratulations to all the students involved in 
the film. 
This event would not be possible without the 
organisers of the event and we would especially like to 
thank the main organiser, Mrs Dalgliesh from Coutts 
Crossing Public School for inviting us to participate. 
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